
------Original Message------- 
From: m.comber@btinternet.com 
Date: 31/01/2014 18:45:33 
To: HINDS Damian 
Subject: Fw: Contact - 1214 - Comber - Formal Declaration 
Dear Damian, 
I have just received the email correspondence below and the attached from 
Hampshire County Council. 
Please note that my two related simple requests were not made under foi. I asked 
only for a pro forma of who does what in the countryside department so that I would 
know who to contact. 
The request was forwarded to FOI and seems to have been treated as a complaint, 
which it was not.  
A pro forma was sent to me but with almost no names to the positions, so I asked if 
they could be supplied, after all we should know who we are dealing with if only 
because we pay these people to work for us, and quite handsomely too. 
No mention of commons was made or intended but it clearly illustrates the problem, 
which is that when information is requested either the wrong information is given or 
the question not fully addressed, whereupon to prevent further queries one is given 
an unreasonable complainant Behaviour order! 
We now seem to be as far from the Big Society or localism as its possible to be. Why 
is that? 
These are serious allegations and thus deserve a VERY serious investigation, or 
look to Magna Carta, article 61 ,which confers legal powers on the public to 
resolve,via the monarch, poor governance through lawful rebellion. 
I consider this correspondence a serious imposition not only on my Human Rights 
but an infringement on the laws of this land. Bureaucracy seems to be out of control? 
Please note I am presuming it is bureaucracy rather than Members but if you know 
differently then please inform me. 
The letter from HCC is as usual misleading and false because my query did not 
mention common land and I have not approached them on that subject since they 
wrote to me with their false information contained in the letter which you so helpfully 
procured for me at the end of October 2012. As you will know there is simply no 
need for me to contact them on that subject again. I am expecting lawyers to do that 
fairly shortly. In fact I have had no communication with them since that time about 
anything at all. 
They speak of my associates but I have no idea to whom they are referring. As the 
BHS County Access Officer for Hampshire, as you may imagine I have many 
'associates'. It is all part and parcel of my voluntary job for The British Horse Society, 
to try to improve off road access for horse riders primarily for their safety but also 
their enjoyment. It seems to me this is a very long letter to excuse themselves from 
revealing the information I required since there can be no valid reason why it should 
be withheld? 
Please may I ask you what can be done about this deplorable attempt to infringe my 
rights? Dominic Raab notes this malfeasance in his book entitled 'The Assault on 
Liberty' he says "The use of ASBO's has not been confined to problem children, but 
expanded by petty minded local officials to cover a whole range of different- often 
trivial- cases, diverting precious resources from dealing with real crime....and stifling 
legitimate exercise of freedom of speech".  
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It is lamentable that I have to write to you about the false representation and abuse 
of office displayed by the attached letter. Please may I suggest an apology and 
retraction is forthcoming as soon as possible, if that is you are content to ask for 
such? 
Sincerely 
Maureen 
GU35 0QS 
-------Original Message------- 
From: Corporate Complaints Team 
Date: 31/01/2014 16:26:29 
To: m.comber@btinternet.com 
Cc: Corporate Complaints Team 
Subject: Contact - 1214 - Comber - Formal Declaration 

Dear Mrs Comber 

Please see enclosed letter.  

Yours sincerely  

Nur Jahan  

Nur Jahan Mazumder  
Senior Compliance Officer  

Information Compliance Team  
Corporate Services - Governance 
Hampshire County Council, The Castle  
Winchester  
Hampshire  
SO23 8UJ  
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